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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   November 2, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Public Employee Relations Board Term Limit 

Amendment Act of 2017 (including temporary and emergency versions 
of the bill) 

   
REFERENCE: Draft bills sent to the Office of Revenue Analysis on November 1, 2017 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 through fiscal year 2021 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bills.  
 
Background 
 
The legislation extends1 the term limits for members of the Public Employee Relations Board from 
two consecutive terms to three.  
 
The Board consists of five members: a chair, who receives an annual stipend of up to $7,200, and 
four other members who receive annual stipends of up to $6,000.   
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2018 through fiscal year 2021 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bills. The legislation does not have a fiscal impact since it does not affect the number 
of members on the Board nor the amount the District pays the members each year. 
 

                                                 
1 By amending Section 501(h) of the District of Columbia Comprehensive Merit Personnel Act of 1978, 
effective March 3, 1979 (D.C. Law 2-139; D.C. Official Code § 1-605.01(h)). 


